
 
 

 
 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE  
C209 OLDENDS LANE (STONEHOUSE TOWN) STROUD DISTRICT 

 

Gloucestershire County Council, as traffic authority, intends to make an order 
under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) to temporarily 
close and restrict part of the C209 Oldends Lane from outside of the property 
known as ‘Fairview’ to outside the property known as No.22 Oldends Lane’ for 
a total distance of approximately 250 metres.   
 
The reason for the closure is to carry out Drainage refurbishment works to all 
drainage assets 

 
There will be no stopping or waiting permitted throughout the duration of the 
works. 
 
The road is expected to be closed on various nights between 1st June 2024 
and 29th November 2024 where the presence of approved signage will 
indicate whether the closures and restrictions are in force. Further advance 
warnings of dates/times will be displayed on site prior to the closures and 
restrictions taking effect. This order can permit the closure and restriction of 
the road in any order, or simultaneously as required and it is anticipated all 
works will be completed on 29th November 2024 or until the works are 
completed. For further information, please contact Gloucestershire Highways 
on 08000 514 514 or visit www.gloucestershire.gov.uk.  
 
Alternative Route – as signed on site. 
 
Emergency access to premises on or next to the road will be maintained. 
Pedestrian access will not be maintained due to safety. 
 
DATED: 9th May 2024 
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